
It is certainly a very different and challenging 
world since our last newsletter! We hope you 
are all well, staying busy, and connecting with 
families and friends during this difficult time. 
Our hope is this edition of the Senior Voice can 
provide valuable information and some fun 
entertainment as well. 

As you may know, the Senior Center closed its 
doors to members and the public on March 13th.  
It has been very quiet since then; no laughter or 
chatter in our rooms, chairs are empty, cards are 
quiet, and the parking lot is empty. 

We have also seen quite a bit of change over 
the past few months. We are still available as a 
resource for you, but it will be in a limited fashion 
as we have made some changes in staffing 
during this time.  You can call us at our main 
number 651-653-3121 and leave a message or 
email at whitebearseniorprogram@isd624.org.  
Voicemails and emails will be answered as quickly 
as possible.

Although we are closed to 
members, we are providing 
fun services to keep in 
touch. Through the help of 
volunteers, we are delivering 
our library books and 
puzzles to members and 
we have started a Pen Pal 
program with middle school 
students corresponding 
to older adults in the 
community.  If you would 
like to be a part of either 
of these programs, please 
email or give us a call.  

Meals on Wheels (MOWs) is as busy as ever. 
In fact, MOWs has become a vital lifeline for 
many who live in our community who previously 
shopped at the grocery store. The kitchen staff 
and volunteer 
drivers are 
wearing masks, 
using hand 
sanitizer between 
each delivery and 
we have begun 
“no contact” 
meal delivery to 
keep everyone as 
safe as possible. We have also increased frozen 
meal deliveries to decrease exposure. This means 
we may deliver one hot meal a week and up to six 
frozen meals for clients to heat themselves. 

We miss you and look forward to seeing you 
again soon. Until then keep safe, stay in touch, 
and stay busy!
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Senior Voice  
Newsletter Mailings

Address Clean Up

During this time, we are doing a little house 
cleaning, which includes updating our  

Senior Voice mailing list to help save costs.

To stop receiving a paper Senior Voice 
OR

To update your name/address
OR

To receive the newsletter via email only

CONTACT US AT
651-653-3121 or email

  whitebearseniorprogram@isd624.org

Remember to leave your name,  
home address and email.



Contact Us

General Information 
651-653-3121
2484 East County Road F, WBL
Mon-Fri  8:00 am - 4:30 pm
www.whitebearseniorprogram.org

Administrative Assistant
Rose Price  651-653-3121 
rose.price@isd624.org

Adult Enrichment Programmer
Michelle Hubbard  651-653-3124 
michelle.hubbard@isd624.org

Adult Programs Coordinator
Jon Anderson  651-407-7509 
jon.anderson@isd624.org

Meals on Wheels
Debbie Walker  651-653-3123  
deb.walker@isd624.org
Mon-Fri    8:00 am - 1:00 pm
Nutritious meals delivered during 
the noon hour. Special diets and 
frozen meals are available.

2 Senior Center: 651-653-3121

Meals on Wheels  
delivery will be closed: 

July 3 

Senior Center Closed 
until further notified.

Senior Center Membership

Renew when we re-open!!
New members are always welcome, no matter 

where you live! Membership is required to 
attend ongoing group activities. The fees help 
offset expenses for coffee, supplies, staffing 

and facility costs.

We appreciate your participation and  
support of the Senior Center!

Hello from the Senior Center! 
My name is Jon Anderson and I am currently 
the interim Adult Programs & Facility 
Coordinator.  I started in this position in April, 
but have been working in the Community 
Services & Recreation Department for the 
past 26 years. I am excited about expanding 
my role and working with you in the future!

Since our last Senior Voice, the world has been flipped 
upside down due to Covid-19.  It has challenged us in ways 
to provide services like we’ve never done before. We have 
excelled in many ways but have struggled in others. We are 
continually trying to find new and exciting ways to support 
you and our community.

The Senior Center is still closed and we are not sure yet 
when we can open, but we are continuing to offer programs. 
Our Meals on Wheels program is stronger than ever!  We are 
serving more and more clients and if you or someone you 
know needs and support with meals, please give us a call so 
we can help. We have also started some new programs, Pen 
Pals and a Traveling Library, which are listed on page 6. We 
would love to have you participate if you are able!   

We are committed to opening up the Senior Center when we 
are able and it is safe for you and our staff to be together. 

Yearly Membership 
Renewal  

Starts June 1

Yearly Fee
 $30

 7/1/20 to 6/30/21 

Historical Fun Facts

July 3, 1922: “Fruit Garden and Home” magazine 
was introduced but was later renamed “Better 
Homes and Gardens.”

August 15, 1969: The Woodstock Music & Art Fair 
opened its doors to participants and spectators.
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Thank You Volunteers!
White Bear Area Meals on Wheels has always been 
appreciative and fortunate for the many volunteers that 
reside in our community.  We not only have individuals 
who donate their time but companies who give their 
employees time to volunteer as well. For this reason, we 
are the only MOWs program in Ramsey County that is 
still delivering daily hot meals to anyone who is in need.  
This allows us to do what we do best and that is connect 
with our friends and neighbors one-on-one to help ease 
isolation and do a “wellness check”.  We could not do this 
without our large volunteer base.  THANK YOU AGAIN!
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INDEPENDENT LIVING . ASSISTED LIVING . MEMORY CARE

1260 East County Road E. • Vadnais Heights, MN 55110 • GablePines.com • (651) 829-31719-19

CALL TODAY (651) 829-3171

Good Friends Make Great Neighbors

Gable Pines at Vadnais Heights offers area senior adults  

the opportunity to live in a community with a true,  

small-town feel, while enjoying a wealth of services,  

excellent dining options, well-planned events and  

activities, as well as purpose-driven amenities.

Are you turning 65 or New to Medicare?

Turn to Humana for your medical and prescription 
drug coverage in one Medicare Advantage plan.

Call a licensed sales agent
Deanna Coonradt
651-202-7248
Monday-Friday, 8 a.m.-5p.m. 
humana.com/dcoonradt
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A Hub of Support
These past couple of months have certainly been a whirlwind, to say the 
least. The importance of community, in both the traditional and virtual 
sense, has been proven time and time again, and our motivation for 
finding new and creative ways to provide community support has never 
been stronger.

COVID-19 has challenged us to provide education in a different format, 
and to find new ways to provide important services to our entire 
community during this time. A new hub on the district’s website,  
isd624.org/Support-Hub, provides information for essential services 
including district supports, community resources, crisis response, basic 
needs and more. A special “Adults & Seniors” section under Community 
Resources includes information about our Senior Program, Resources  
for Older Adults During COVID-19, and Meals on Wheels.

The commitment that each of us makes to supporting others right now will forever be remembered. I 
am so proud to serve alongside our students, staff, families and community members as we navigate 
through these challenging times together. 

We’ve got this!
Dr. Wayne A. Kazmierczak, Superintendent

We’ve  
got this, 
Bears!

A Messsage from the Superintendent
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Contact Gina Shaughnessy to place an ad today! 
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Community Hospice 
comes to you.

A residence providing 
care at no cost.

Post-op care  & extra 
assistance at home.

HOSPICE IN
YOUR HOME

HOSPICE IN
OUR HOME

HOME
HEALTH CARE

For a consultation or to learn more: 
651-789-5031  |  hospicemn.com

Providing gentle, loving care in St. Paul for over 75 years

©2019 Our Lady of Peace

Hospice & Home Health Care Services
wherever home may be.


